

# NEWSLETTER IMEKO Technical Committee 12

c/o Francesco Righini CNR Istituto Metrologia "G. Colonnetti" Strada delle Cacce, 73 - 10135 Torino, Italy tel + 39 011 3977342 fax + 39 011 3977347

e-mail: f.righini@imgc.to.cnr.it

# TO THE MEMBERS OF IMEKO TC12

Dear Colleagues,

this issue of the Newsletter intends to keep you updated with the latest information on our most important event, the TEMPMEKO 2001 Symposium that will take place in a few weeks in Berlin, Germany (June 19-21, 2001). The preliminary indications are that the temperature and thermal measurements community has responded again very positively to our efforts. I look forward to a well attended scientific event with a large participation and many interesting scientific contributions presenting the latest achievements in the scientific areas of temperature and thermal measurements. Our German colleagues have been doing excellent organizational work in preparation of the event and I want to thank them for their great effort. The following article presents the details on the last preparations for the event.

Other topics of interest concerning recent changes in TC12 are reported in the Section on TC12 News.

I am taking this occasion to send to all of you my best wishes for your work and look forward to meet many of you at TEMPMEKO 2001.

Francesco Righini

# TOWARD TEMPMEKO 2001

The final preparations for TEMPMEKO 2001, the 8<sup>th</sup> International Symposium on Temperature and Thermal Measurements in Industry and Science, are under way. The book of abstracts is currently being printed with a total of 230 contributions. For all details please refer to the Programme leaflet which has been mailed or check the site www.vdi.de/gma/tempmeko2001.htm. An update sheet for all latest changes will be provided in the documentation in the conference bag. Most of the paper manuscripts have been sent out to the referees and the comments are expected to be available at the conference to be distributed to the authors. There will be a separate desk where a PTB colleague will hand out the manuscript reviews. For the latest news in any activity on temperature, humidity, and thermal measurements, it is still possible to present late posters. If you are interested in this possibility, please submit an abstract in the required format to the Chair of the International Programme Committee for review.

Several satellite meetings have been organized in conjunction with the conference. Even if these meetings are not open to the public, it might be helpful for some of you to know what meetings have been scheduled so far:

Monday, June 18	
at PTB, Abbestr. 2-12, 10587 Berlin:	
9:30 – 12:30	CCT WG3
13:00 – 17:00	CCT WG5
13:00 – 17:00	EUROMET Project 511
Wednesday, June 20	
at Haus am Köllnischen Park, 10179 Berlin :	
17:30 – 18:30	EA experts
17:30 – 18:30	EUROMET Project 621
Thursday, June 21	
at Haus am Köllnischen Park, 10179 Berlin :	
14:00 – 15:00	CCT WG 6
15:00 – 16:00	Humidity meeting
17:00 – 19:00	IMEKO TC 12
Friday, June 22	
at PTB, Abbestr. 2-12, 10587 Berlin:	
9:00 – 12:30	CCT WG7
9:00 – 15:00	GMA 2.51
14:00 – 16:00	CCT WG1
14:00 – 16:00	CCT WG4

The members of the National Organising Committee of Physikalisch-Technische Bundesanstalt and VDI-VDE Gesellschaft Messund Automatisierungstechnik are arranging the final details at the conference venue Haus am Koellnischen Park. For oral presentations in all meetings rooms an overhead projector as well as beamers will be available. In the exhibition about a dozen manufacturers will present the latest

instrumentation for temperature and humidity measurements. Financial support from different sources will be provided for the majority of participants from Eastern Europe. Young scientists can still apply for financial support if they join the German Physical Society.

The best opportunity for registration is on Monday, June 18, from 17:00 to 19:00 during the welcome party at PTB. Participants can also register at the conference desk during the Symposium which will open at 8:00 on Tuesday, June 19 at the conference venue. Late registrations will also be possible during the event.

We are looking forward to meet and welcome all of you soon at TEMPMEKO 2001 in Berlin.

Joachim Fischer Erich Tegeler

# TC 12 NEWS

# Changes in TC12.

Some changes in the membership of TC12 occurred in recent months.

- Mr. Jovan *Bojkovski*, University of Ljubljana, Slovenia, has joined the Committee.
- Mr. Hans *Liedberg*, National Measurement Laboratory CSIR, Pretoria, is the new member from South Africa.

A cordial welcome is extended to the new members and many thanks are due to the persons that they replaced, for their work in previous years on behalf of the TC12 Committee.